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General Secretary
No. NU/CHQ/62/JAC ‘ dated 26-06-2018

To

Shri P. Abhimanyu, GS, BSNLEU, Shri C. Singh, GS, NFTE-BSNL,
Shri Prahlad Rai, GS, AIBSNLEA, Shri K. Sebastin, GS, SNEA

Dear colleague -

| am constrained to bring following facts to your kind notice and hope that you
will take it in its true spirit. In our meeting of AUAB held on 8" Jan 2018, majority of
BSNL unions and associations had participated and took the following decisions
unanimously. ‘

: This AUAB will work involving all General Secretaries equally. NO
CONVENER NO CHAIRMEN.

The suggestion for expanding the core committee to seven including BTTU,
FNTO & SEWA BSNL. Unfortunately this was not agreed upon. AUAB was
successfully conducting many agitations with support of all unions. After this
decision, BTTU BSNL did not participate any AUAB programme.

On 30th Jan-2018 there was a emergency meeting of AUAB at IR Hall under
the leadership of Shri C. Singh, General Secretary, NFTE-BSNL. Shri Tapan Sen,
Dy. General Secretary, BSNLEU, Shri Sebastian, General Secretary, SNEA, Shri
Prahlad Rai, General Secretary, AIBSNLEA, Shri N.D. Ram, General Secretary,
SEWA BSNL and myself etc participated and decided that “Hereafter no core
committee in the AUAB and if Management invites for any meeting /
discussions available General Secretaries should be participated. “

In view of this decision during the Satyagarha when the Director (HR) called
Shri Sebastian, General Secretary, for discussions he insisted in calling all General
Secretaries to the meeting and the Director (HR) allowed all the General Secretaries
to participate.

However, The Management called a meeting of AUAB in connection with
curtailing of wasteful expenditure on 09-05-2018 Management called only four
Unions however all unions participated, though the point was of prime importance on
the financial health of BSNL. It seems that there was no demand form staff side to
call other unions in the meeting. The items like developmental activities involvement
of 100% staff is the need and keeping one section out of the discussions will not
bring the desired results. The staff side should have shown taken every participating
unions in confidence not only for agitations, but for other negotiations etc, also.
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